Letters to the Editor
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No more than five references and one
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for Authors” for format of references,

tables, and figures. Editing, possible

abridgment, and acceptance remain

the prerogative of the Editors.

Regarding “The Third

Wave: Medical Tourism

in the 21st Century”

To the Editor: While medical tourism

involving American patients traveling

abroad increases, academic medical

centers in the United States have actively

recruited wealthy foreigners for

treatment in luxury (“concierge”) practices.

1,2 Despite such centers’ historical

tradition of being the providers of last

resort for the underserved, their concierge

practices have burgeoned, while

public hospitals have closed and affiliated

primary care clinics have limited

access for Medicaid and Medicare patients.

3,4 Physicians converting from

traditional to concierge practices have

smaller patient panels and care for

fewer African-Americans, Hispanics,

and Medicaid patients than non-retainer-

practice physicians.5 The public

contributes substantially, through state

and federal taxes, to the education and

training of physicians, and thus might

object to physicians limiting their

practices to the wealthy. There is little

evidence indicating that income from luxury

practices cross-subsidizes care for the

un- or underinsured.3,4 It is not clear how

often trainees, who are learning about

medical ethics (including social justice),

participate in such clinics.3,4

Ironically, no evidence shows

higher quality of care in concierge practices,

and little data support the clinical-

or cost-effectiveness of many tests

which are offered to asymptomatic clients.

3,4 Frequent use of clinically unjustifiable

tests erodes the scientific underpinnings

of medicine and runs

counter to physicians’ ethical obligations

to contribute to the responsible

stewardship of health care resources.

At a time when interest in and reimbursement

for primary care are low, it is

unfortunate that academic medical centers

have responded to financial pressures

by operating such luxury practices, regardless

of whether patients are American

citizens or foreigners. Medical organizations

have called for increased

emphasis on professionalism, ethical

practice, and equal provision of care to

all individuals, despite their insurance status,

financial resources, or race.6 Promoting

luxury care and limiting care for the

underserved in the face of current health

care inequities runs counter to fundamental

ethical principles of equity and justice.

Instead of promoting an overt, twotiered

system of care, medical schools

should renounce the measure of the

marketplace as their dominant standard

or value and divert their intellectual and

financial resources to more equitable

and just investments in community and

global health. Educators and policymakers

should strive for a single payer

national health plan, which has broad

support and is affordable and just.
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